Meeting Minutes-St. John the Baptist Parish Pastoral Council - April 29, 2024
Present:  Father Alan Wierzba (Pastor), Nancy Hackel (Evangelization Coordinator), Bonnie Nenstiel, David Bielmeier, Patty Myszka, Alex Radtke (Seminarian assisting at the parish)
Excused:  Elizabeth King, Amy Thuot, and Jack Knetter
1.	The meeting opened with a prayer led by Father Alan, followed by the recitation of the parish mission statement.
2.	Minutes from January 29, 2024 were approved as read.  Patty motioned for the approval and Bonnie seconded.  The motion passed.
3.	Bonnie accepted a 2 year term to stay on the council.  Amy decided not to continue but has been honored to be on the council for the past year.  The committee will look at replacing her within the next year.
4.	St. John School updates:  Father Alan shared that the increased traffic on 4th Ave is not a good thing, because motorists drive very fast past the rectory/church/school.  The school has crossing guards at the beginning and the end of the school days.
	Summer school:  there has been enough interest to hold Summer School.  Jenna Martin will be the lead teacher.
	2024-25 School Enrollment is down 1 or 2 students but the administration has not heard back from all interested families.
	Staffing:  Need a 4K Teacher and a part time Phy Ed Teacher
5.	125th Parish Anniversary:  Nancy shared that the Pictorial is in July and there might be 10 open spots left.  Patty shared a list of dates for the celebration.
6.	Matthew Szymanski will be ordained to the transitional deacon on Saturday, June 1, 2024.  On June 2nd following the 9:00 am Mass there will be a social to congratulate him.
7.	Parish Pastoral Activities:
	See the attachment for the Youth Group, Home-Bound, and School
	Grief Support:  No interest in the Spring offering.
	Technology:  The school will be worked on by Chet Severson this summer.
	Evangelization:  CCD: First Holy Communion Mass-May 5, 2024.  Wednesday evening classes ended on April 24, 2024.
Children’s Liturgy concluded on April 28, 2024 and will resume in October of 2024.
HAP Program concluded on the 21st of April.  The group would like to offer events for the parish.
PCCW and Holy Name Men Fish Fry:  Patty reported that all went well.  Everyone learned a lot as Kenny Schara was not able to be at any of the Fish Frys due to his health.
Pro-Life and Family Life:  Mother’s Day Rose Sale and a Father’s Day Popcorn Sale both will benefit Pro-Life organizations.
A question if there will be a raffle with the 125th Anniversary?

Next Meeting Date:  August 26, 2024 6:00 pm

Meeting adjourned with a blessing at 7:20 pm.
Respectfully submitted

Nancy Hackel

